ACTION SHEET ARISING FROM THE PLANNING LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

HELD ON 1ST NOVEMBER, 2004


Meeting commenced:
  9.15 a.m. 


        "
              ended:
12.17 p.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Antrobus - in the Chair

Malcolm Sykes, Bill Taylor, Chris Findley, Paul Garrett, Bill Earnshaw, Mike Arnold and Nikki Park

Councillors Ainsworth, Broughton, Heywood and Sheehy and Dave Jolley and Tim Hartley also attended during consideration of item 2

	Item No.
	Action Required
	Responsible Officer

	1.
Action Sheet arising from

 
the Planning Lead Member 


Briefing held on 25th 


October, 2004
	(i)
Action sheet approved subject to an amendment to (a) item 2 - Ordsall Development Framework, to delete ‘city’ and substitute ‘community’ and (b) item 5 - Car Parking Shelters, to delete ‘car’ and substitute ‘cycle’.

(ii)
That the action plan as detailed in item 12(a) be submitted at the next Planning Lead Member Briefing.

(iii)
That in relation to item 12(b) - Trees/Extension of the Lawns at the Civic Centre, Swinton, it be noted that a joint meeting was to be arranged involving the Lead Members for Planning and Environmental Services to discuss the future of the lawns with specific reference to the provision of a peace garden and the relocation of the bandstand from Victoria Park.
	Steven Lee



	2.
SHIFT (Hope Hospital 


Redevelopment) Project


Update



	(i)
That the report/information in relation to (a) progress on the PFI bidding evaluation process, (b) the timeline for the town planning part of the evaluation and its relationship to the overall redevelopment process, (c) planning permissions and planning applications, (d) the redevelopment process, (e) recent resolutions of the Weaste and Claremont Community Committee, (f) local concerns and aspirations in relation to Stott Lane Playing Fields, (g) Hope Hospital and accessibility planning and (h) communication issues, be noted. 

(ii)
That a note be forwarded to the Chairman outlining the advantages and disadvantages with regard to requesting the submission of an environmental impact assessment during consideration of the planning application.

(iii)
That Steven Lee be contacted to discuss the improvements required at the junction of Stott Lane/Eccles Old Road, to identify whether action could be taken prior to any work commencing on the site.

(iv)
That the comments raised in relation to transport issues and the need for an effective green travel plan be investigated.  

(v)
That it be noted that work would be carried out with regard to the future of the Stott Lane Playing Fields.

(vi)
That it be noted that a report on the regeneration issues was currently being prepared.
	Chris Findley/Dave Jolley/Tim Hartley

Dave Jolley

Dave Jolley

Chris Findley



	3.
Key Decisions (Part 1)

(a)
Micro Asphalt Surfacing


Programme 2004/2005

(b)
Proposal for the Provision of


I.T. Facilities - 


Decriminalised Parking 


Enforcement
	That Kiely Bros Limited be appointed to carry out the Mirco Asphalt Resurfacing Programme for 2004/05, having submitted the lowest tender.

(i)
That approval be given for the City Council’s Parking Enforcement Contractor, Central Parking System (UK) Limited to replace the penalty charge notice computer processing system with one supplied by Traffic Support Limited.

(ii)
That the City Council exercise the option included in the Decriminalised Parking Enforcement (DPE) contract to award CPS an extension of that contract for a period of 12 months under the terms of the existing agreement. 
	Paul Garrett

Bill Earnshaw



	4.
Items for Information 


(Part 1)

(a)
Streetscape Scenes 


Programme 2004/05

(b)
Regional Centre of 


Procurement Excellence 
Bid 

(c)
Local Government Chronicle Awards 2005
	(i)
That the proposed Streetscape Scenes Programme 2004/05 be noted.

(ii)
That advice be sought from Alan Eastwood to identify whether the proposed Streetscape Scenes Programme should also be subject to the approval of the Lead Member for Environmental Services.

(i)
That the submission of the Regional Centre of Procurement Excellence Bid to lead on the category of ‘standards’ be noted.

(ii)
That a copy of the report be forwarded to the Lead Member for

 
Customer and Support Services for information.

That the submission of the 2005 Awards Bid under the category of Procurement be noted.
	Mike Arnold

Bill Taylor

Bill Taylor

	5.
Briefings/Debriefings from Other Council Meetings


Cabinet
	That it be noted that the following reports would be considered at a future meeting of Cabinet:-

· Proposed Changes to the Construction of Pre-Start On Site Process.

· Strategic Review of Governance - Cabinet Work Groups.
	Bill Taylor



	6.
Any Other Business 


(Part 1)

(a)
NWU Councillors’ Training Event

(b)
Update on Alternative Access to Lansdowne Road, Monton
	That this item be deferred until the next Planning Lead Member Briefing.

That a report containing details of whether it would be possible to provide an alternative access to Lansdowne Road, Monton, be submitted at the next Planning Lead Member Briefing.
	Paul Garrett/Chris Findley



	7.
Lead Member Decision 


(Part 2)


Cadishead Way Stage 2 - Landscaping Works 


Phase 1
	That approval be given to award the first phase of the landscaping works associated with Cadishead Way Stage 2 to Birse Civils.


	Paul Garrett



	8.
Any Other Business 


(Part 2)

 (a)
Highway Management in Walkden Town Centre

(b)
Sustainable Transport Strategy

(c)
Flood Defence Committee

(d)
‘Our Trek - The Next Generation’

(e)
Meeting Involving the Leaders of Manchester and Salford City Councils

(f)
Living Environment


Forum/Liveability Forum

(g)
Cliff Residents’ Association 

(h)
Regional Spatial Strategy
	That Councillor Eric Burgoyne be contacted to discuss his concerns with regard to highway management in Walkden Town Centre.

That Steven Lee be contacted with regard to the Sustainable Transport Strategy and the need for a list to be produced outlining the role of each directorate in relation to their contribution to sustainable transport.

That a copy of the letter received from the Environment Agency outlining the role and responsibilities of the various agencies in relation to flood management be (a) forwarded to the press office and the Emergency Planning Officer and (b) included in the Development Services handbook.

That it be noted that a conference entitled ‘Our Trek - The Next Generation’ was to be held on 6th and 7th December, 2004.

That it be noted that a meeting involving the Leaders of Manchester and Salford City Councils would be held on 5th November, 2004, at which issues including Greengate would be discussed.

That the information and the proposed changes be noted.

That it be noted that a meeting had been held with members of the Cliff Residents’ Association, at which concerns had been expressed with regard to the increased number of conversions of houses into flats in the area.

That the review of the Regional Spatial Strategy and its implications be noted.
	Paul Garrett

Paul Garrett

Chris Findley

Chris Findley

Chris Findley

Chris Findley

Chris Findley
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